
 NARROMINE SHIRE COUNCIL 
ORDINARY MEETING BUSINESS PAPER – 8 MAY 2024 

REPORTS OF COMMITTEES 

1. REPORT OF THE LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE

The report to and minutes of the Local Traffic Committee Meeting held on 2 April 2024 
at the Narromine Shire Council Chambers are attached (See Attachment No. 1). 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the report of the Local Traffic Committee and the recommendations from the 
minutes of the Meeting held on 2 April 2024 be adopted.  
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MINUTES OF THE LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE HELD AT THE NARROMINE SHIRE COUNCIL 
CHAMBERS ON MONDAY 2 APRIL 2024 

1 

PRESENT: Cr Dawn Collins (Chair, Narromine Shire Council), Ewen Jones (Delegate for 
State Member), Melanie Slimming (Director Infrastructure and Engineering Services, 
Narromine Shire Council); Jason Nicholson (Associate Community & Safety Partner, 
Transport for NSW), Rachel Coman (Senior Constable, Orana Mid-Western Police 
District, NSW Police), Geraldine Prince (Minute Taker, NSC)  

IN ATTENDANCE: 

1. WELCOME

The Chair welcomed those present and declared the meeting opened at 9.32am. 

2. APOLOGIES
Jordan Richardson (Manager Engineering, Narromine Shire Council); Peter van der
Wel (Manager Infrastructure Delivery, Narromine Shire Council); Michael Donley
(Sargeant, Orana Mid-Western Police District, NSW Police); Stephen Wynne
(Sargeant, Dubbo Highway Patrol, NSW Police)

3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

RECOMMENDED Cr Jones/ Jason Nicholson that the Minutes of the previous meeting 
of the Local Traffic Committee held on 5 February 2024 be accepted as a true and 
accurate record of the discussions held at that meeting. 

4. BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

Post Office Parking – Council are waiting on quotes for construction works. 

Glenn McGrath Sign – After inspection of the sign, pruning the tree will not improve 
visibility. The sign needs to be relocated. Director of Infrastructure and Engineering 
Services to continue investigating options. 

Speed boards – pricing to be investigated by Council. 

Mobile Speed Camera for Manildra Street – Jason Nicholson will keep Council 
updated as to when Transport for NSW will be able to supply the speed camera. 
Director of Infrastructure and Engineering Services  advised that speed monitoring 
has been conducted with an average speed of 60km/h in a 50km/h zone. 
A noise study has been conducted along Manildra Street, the results of the study will 
be provided to TfNSW. 

DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY/CONFLICT OF INTEREST 

Nil 
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MINUTES OF THE LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE HELD AT THE NARROMINE SHIRE COUNCIL 
CHAMBERS ON MONDAY 2 APRIL 2024 
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5. REPORT TO LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE

1. SIGNAGE AND PAINTING - CARAVAN PARKING – TRANGIE CARAVAN PARK

RECOMMENDED Cr Jones/ Rachael Coman that the addition of a “No Standing 
Sign” and painted yellow cross hatch near the entrance to Trangie Caravan Park be 
endorsed and implemented.  

GENERAL BUSINESS 

Dandaloo Street Railway Closure – ATRC will upgrade the level crossing at Dandaloo 
Street, Narromine to improve rail, pedestrian and vehicle safety. Work will take place 
between 6.00am and 6.00pm, Monday 29 April 2024 to Thursday 16 May 2024, during 
the day only. ARTC will be working continuously from 6.00am Friday 17 May 2024 to 
6.00pm Monday 20 May 2024, including nights.  

The Committee discussed the intersection on Burroway Street/Mitchell Hwy 
and Manildra Street (Northern side), Cr Collins raised concerns about the 
Intersection as it is very dangerous when stopping to give way.  

7. NEXT MEETING

The next Meeting of the Local Traffic Committee will be held on Monday 3 June 2024 
commencing at 9.30am in the Narromine Shire Council Chambers. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.50am. 

The Minutes (pages 1-2) were confirmed on  and are a full 

and accurate record of proceedings of the meeting held on 2 April 2024. 

CHAIR 
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NARROMINE SHIRE COUNCIL 
LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING BUSINESS PAPER – 2 APRIL 2024 

1. SIGNAGE AND PAINTING - CARAVAN PARKING – TRANGIE CARAVAN PARK

Author  Manager Infrastructure Delivery 
Responsible Officer Manager Infrastructure Delivery 

Executive Summary 

The purpose of this report is to discuss with the Local Traffic Committee information 
regarding recommendation of a “No Standing Sign” and painted yellow cross hatch 
near the entrance to Trangie Caravan Park. 

Report 
Request for the installation of “No parking” signage and painted yellow cross hatch 
near the entrance to Trangie Caravan Park. 

Standards 
AS1742.2 – Traffic Control Devices for General Use 
AS1742.6 – Service and Tourist Signs for Motorists 

Financial Impacts  
The installation is to be part of the Urban Maintenance expenditure budget. 

Social Impacts 
There is expected to be minimal impact as vehicles parking create a hazard to 
incoming and outgoing vehicles towing a caravan. There is amble parking in the 
carpark. 

Legal Impacts 
Vehicles to obey the signed guidance. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Recommendation: 
That: 

That the traffic committee consider and make recommendations. 

Peter van del Wel 
Manager of Infrastructure Delivery 
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NARROMINE SHIRE COUNCIL 
LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING BUSINESS PAPER – 2 APRIL 2024 

No parking 
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